How Do You Feel About British Waterways Driving Out Local Boaters?

British Waterways have recently announced a consultation over proposals to bring in a new set of heavy-handed rules governing the movement of boats on the Rivers Lee and Stort and the Hertford Union.   

Continuous Cruisers (houseboat owners without a fixed mooring) usually live and move in their homes around a certain area, their children attend local schools, they have jobs based locally, they have access to healthcare for themselves and their families, and they have strong links within the local community we’re all part of.

British Waterways’ new plan will force boaters to move relentlessly over large distances and spend no more seven days in three weeks within the North Circular, (or incur a minimum daily penalty fee of £20). This will force some people to give up their boats, and in the case of families and many others, oblige local councils to house them from overstretched housing stock or face homelessness during time of recession.

See for yourself:
http://bit.ly/fZF40u
British Waterways claim that there is widespread opposition from local groups, dog-walkers, anglers and other canal users to the increase in boats in recent years. They have shown no evidence for this and have made little attempt to bring this consultation to the attention of local people.

As Continuous Cruisers we are bringing this process to your attention as well as asking you to support us. 

Has British Waterways asked YOUR opinion?

Minor issues do arise between different canal users but we think that these could be 

solved through better communication rather than these drastic changes. 


How Boaters can be a benefit to the local community 

· Stretches that were once very isolated and dangerous, especially after dark, feel much safer now that groups of boats regularly moor there. This reduction in crime has increased the general use of the towpaths. 

· Local boaters act as caretakers of the London canals. They are a community and are able to respond more effectively to problems and disturbances along the towpath than passing cruisers, who don’t know the area or the people they are moored next to. 

· The homes of the boaters are attractive and help create a pleasant environment for locals and tourists to enjoy when walking, jogging, cycling, or rowing along the waterways. 

What You Can Do

You are entitled to let British Waterways know your views and since you have not been consulted we encourage you to look up their proposals online and send your response.

If you don’t have access to the internet you can send a letter to Damian at British Waterways, 64 Clarendon Rd, Watford, WD17 1DA.

 
Even if you don’t agree with us it is your right to have your views heard. If you agree with us please argue on our behalf. Your support is appreciated.

For more information visit www.londonboaters.org 

